
 

 

Offering for True Parents' Upcoming Anniversary 
 
Hiroshi Inose 
March 29, 2017 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of the United States, 
 
How are you?  We hope this letter finds you well.  We are glad that we began our 3-year course for 2020, 
together with our Continental Chair Dr. Ki Hoon Kim, FFWPU president Dr. Michael Balcomb, all 
pastors, leaders, and brother and sisters with much Jeongseong, prayers, and preparations.   As you know, 
we will celebrate the 57th anniversary of True Parents’ Holy Wedding on April 12th.  Let us all unite into 
one as brothers and sisters of the Elder Son Nation America and fully dedicate our hearts and Jeongseong. 
We hardly understand the historical and cosmic significance of True Parents’ Holy Wedding that took 
place in 1960.  True Parents said at the time: 
 

“I plead Heaven to elevate the flag of victory, and earth to return the reward of joy to our Father.  
Knowing that this is the moment when heaven and earth come together to dedicate endless joy 
and glory, I pray that the preciousness of this time will last for many generations to come...  I 
cannot begin to describe the heart of God, who has prepared for today’s Holy Wedding for so 
long.  I am grateful beyond words that you have selected me and sent me your daughter to 
accomplish your will and providence of six thousand years.   I pledge for unity in heart and all 
aspects with everyone, until the day when God’s will be fulfilled.” (Cham Bumo Gyeong, Part 1, 
Section 2) 

 
True Parents’ Holy Wedding made them victorious and enabled them to bequeath blessings.   We are the 
most fortunate people in human history because True Parents blessed us and linked us to their true love, 
true life, and true lineage, and at the same time separated us from Satanic lineage. 
 
With what heart shall we give our thanks on True Parents’ Holy Wedding anniversary?   First, we must 
realize how much True Parents love us.  For example, True Parents served the “Surasang feast” for the 
members who gathered to celebrate True Parents’ Birthday in Korea on February 2nd this year.  True 
Mother shared this special treat with us, her children.  Through this occasion, she demonstrated what true 
love is through the feast and her letter of unfathomable love and heart,  sent to every member who had 
gathered.   Knowing her love and heart, we must dedicate our Jeongseong of Hyo Jeong to completely 
unite with her. 
 
True Parents said, “We must live for the sake of people.  Living for the sake of others leads to new 
creations.  Those who live for others come to own that creation because this is the heavenly principle.  
God’s creation, therefore, began when he lived for others” (Cham Bumo Gyeong, Part 7, Chapter 3).  Dr. 
Hi Ki Hoon Kim recently said, “The Elder Son Nation American must establish the tradition of Hyo 
Jeong, attendance, and dedication to True Parents.   We encounter God’s boundless love and blessing 
when we continue giving and dedicating beyond our limitation.” 
 
Let us invest our utmost Jeongseong and sincerity to prepare the celebration of True Parents’ Holy 
Wedding anniversary,  in unity with Continental Chair Dr. Kim, Family Federation president Dr. 
Balcomb, and all leaders and brothers and sisters. 
  
Hiroshi & Hatsune Inose, Kodan president 
   
 


